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Interim Chief Executive’s Report to the Trust Board 
12 January 2023 

 
 
1.0 PURPOSE OF THE REPORT  
 
This report updates the Board on strategic activity undertaken since the last meeting and 
draws the Board’s attention to any other issues of significance or interest.  
 
2.0 STAFFORDSHIRE AND STOKE-ON-TRENT INTEGRATED CARE SYSTEM 
 
The second meeting of the Integrated Care Partnership (ICP) was held on 23 November 2022. 
The ICP is a partnership of senior leaders across health, local authorities, voluntary sector 
and other agencies to provide a united voice and single, integrated strategy focusing on 
improving the overall health of the population. 
 
Priorities for the partnership include; 
 

1. Prevention and the wider determinants of health 
2. Building on the priorities of our partners 
3. Developing the Integrated Care Partnership Strategy.  

 
As part of developing priority 3, the strategy was shared with partners in December 2022 and 
the Trust continues to be part of producing this strategic document which will be supported 
by a delivery plan called The Joint Forward Plan for 2023/24.  
 
3.0 OUR TRUST  
 
Engagement on developing our own new strategy has seen over 200 internal and external 
stakeholders give their valuable contributions in a series of events and workshops. This will 
help shape the strategy to ensure we continue to meet the needs of our communities and 
local population. We thank everyone involved for their input and feedback to date, and we will 
have further updates and engagement throughout 2023 on the new strategy. 
 
We were delighted to be named ‘Trust of the Year’ at the recent HSJ Awards 2022 in 
November. This is testament to the hard work of our workforce at North Staffordshire 
Combined Healthcare NHS Trust, thank you to everyone who has contributed to this 
prestigious and competitive award.  
 
We have had some recent high profile visits to the Trust. We welcomed Amanda Pritchard, 
NHS Chief Executive, who met our Mental Health Liaison Team at UHNM Emergency 
Department as well as with colleagues at Harplands Hospital, and we were also visited by 
Wes Streeting MP, Shadow Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, at Harplands 
Hospital.  
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We also welcomed Paul Draycott to the Trust from the 3rd January 2023 as our new Director 
of People, OD and Inclusion. Paul has joined us from Southern Healthcare NHS Trust but is 
no stranger to Combined having previously worked at the Trust from 2013-2017.  
 
Combined Healthcare’s annual REACH Awards were held face-to-face this year at the Double 
Tree by Hilton Hotel, Stoke-on-Trent, with a watch live online option and, for the first time, a 
virtual reality experience. 239 nominations were received for this year’s awards and the 
special guest was Mathew Taylor, Chief Executive, NHS Confederation. Guests also had a 
very special surprise message from Robbie Williams, thanking staff for their work. We are 
currently evaluating the process and learning lessons to inform future events. 
 
Please see below examples of some highlights from the past month based on our strategic 
themes. 
 
 
 

3.1  
 

 
 
 
Awards news 
 
Congratulations to the Memory Clinic team for winning Psychiatric Team of the Year: Older-
age adults at the recent RCPsych Awards 2022.  
 
Andy Powell and Philip Murphy from the Care Home Liaison team were nominated twice each 
in Keele University’s recent Practice Educator Awards.  
 
The Finance team at Combined Healthcare is very proud of the contributions it has made 
alongside system partners to be recognised in Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent Integrated 
Care System’s recent awards success as the 2022 HFMA (Healthcare Financial Management 
Association) Finance Team of the Year. 
 
Learning Disabilities team contributes to new book 
 
Hannah Bloor, Molly Laight, Tom Wilson and Amanda Forrester from the Trust’s Learning 
Disabilities team have contributed to a new, prominent LD specific book. Peter and Friends 
Volume 2 has been written by people with a learning disability, and their supporters. Hannah, 
Molly, Tom and Amanda contributed to the chapters on PBS (Positive Behaviour Support) 
and Supporting Physical Health.  
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3.2  
 

 
Trust appoints new social work lead 
 
Teri-Ann Eva has been appointed the new Social Work lead for Combined Healthcare.  
 
Critical Incident Stress Management Conference 2022  
 
The fourth annual CISM (Critical Incident Stress Management) Conference recently took 
place at Yarnfield Conference and Events Centre with colleagues from Combined Healthcare, 
UHNM and organisations across Stoke-on-Trent and North Staffordshire in attendance. Guest 
speakers included the Acute Wards from Combined Healthcare.  
 
Ward 6 participates in Dame Darcey Bussell wellbeing dance programme 
 
Stevan Thompson, Ward 6 Activity Worker, attended the Royal Academy of Dance recently, 
with patients from the Ward taking part in the online Move Assure Dance for Wellbeing 
programme. The programme is created and presented by Dame Darcey Bussell and Dr Peter 
Lovatt.  
 
New Trust ILM coaches 
 
Rachel Wooliscroft and Lisa Bellamy have recently qualified as ILM (Institute of Leadership 
and Management) Level 5 coaches, and Sarah Vincent and Laura Ross as ILM Level 7 
coaches.  
 
 
 
 
 

3.3  
 

 
Sustainability Group 
 
The Green agenda continues to be high on our agenda and we are developing our delivery 
plan alongside colleagues in the ICB to ensure where we can make sustainable change, we 
are working at scale. The ICS was recently award £30,000 to develop some initiatives across 
our partners and this will include; a delivery plan for 2023-2025, recycling initiatives and a 
sustainable travel plan.  
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3.4  

  
 
£169,686 awarded to community and voluntary groups in Staffordshire and Stoke-on-
Trent  
 
Ten community and voluntary groups have been awarded grants totalling £169,686 to support 
and help adults with mental health issues across Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent. The 
awards have been made as part of the Community Mental Health Transformation 
Programme. The recipients in North Staffordshire are Veteran Support Network CIC, British 
Ceramics Biennial, Walk Ministries, New Vic Theatre, Restoration Shack, and The Grange 
Fishing Club.   
 
A VCSE (Voluntary, Community and Social Enterprise) engagement event also took place 
recently via MS Teams for attendees to find out more about the grant scheme and the next 
round of grants launching later this month.  
 
Trust awarded funding to make Differently Abled Buddy Scheme System-wide  
 
The Trust has received a grant of £25,000 from a successful bid to Health Education England 
to extend our Differently Abled Buddy Scheme across Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent. The 
additional funding means many more people, both within Combined and within partner 
organisations across the System, will be able to benefit from this innovative programme of 
support for colleagues working with disability, neurodifference or long-term health conditions.  
 
Stoke Social Older Person’s Group  
 
The new Stoke Social Group for Older Adults, a collaboration between Combined Healthcare, 
Stoke City F.C, and Home Instead, was recently launched at the Bet 365 Stadium and was 
very well attended. The group runs every Wednesday from 10am – 12 noon at the ground, 
and is for older people who may feel isolated.  
 
New content creator page for All Age Wellbeing Portal 
 
Combined Healthcare’s All Age Wellbeing Portal now has a new content creator page, 
designed to help authors to create content for the online portal. It is available on the 
professionals area of the portal at https://combinedwellbeing.org.uk/  
 
Armistice and Remembrance Days 
 
Ben Richards, Executive Director of Operations and Lead Board Director for Veterans, 
marked Remembrance Day on behalf of Combined Healthcare by laying a wreath at Stoke 
Cenotaph.  
 
 

https://combinedwellbeing.org.uk/
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Occupational Therapy Week 2022 
 
Combined Healthcare’s Occupational Therapists participated in this recent awareness 
campaign, sharing a series of ‘OT Life Hacks’ to help ‘lift up your everyday’; the aim being to 
help everyone regain that motivation or overcome new or existing challenges to keep doing 
the things we love and need to do.  
 
4.0 Conclusion 
 
With the Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent system declaring a critical incident due to 
pressures facing the NHS and in particular the number of people needing urgent care at Royal 
Stoke and County Hospital, issues relating to workforce, ambulance pressures and high levels 
of Covid and flu infections remain. We will continue to support our partners and provide 
response to this incident during these difficult times.  
 
 
 
 
  


